
To:  Deering Board of Selectmen 
 
From:  Chief Andy Anderson 
 
Date:  1 August 2012  
 
Subject: Monthly Report 
 
This month’s report will cover the period from 1 July to 31 July 2012. The Deering 
Fire and Rescue responded to 14 calls during the month.      
 
Tanker One experienced problems drafting at a Mutual Aid Building Fire in 
Weare on the 23rd.  When the pump maintenance mechanics came to the 
station, they were unable to recreate the failure so we will keep an eye on this 
issue to see if it occurs again.  Earlier in the month, the packing on the pump for 
Tanker One required adjusting; the two issues were unrelated. 
 
All of our other apparatus is in service. 
 
The bathroom to storage room conversion at the Donovan Station has been 
completed.  
 
EMS training took place on the 17th with Lieutenant Gidley providing a refresher 
on the use of our Auto Pulse unit. 
 
Fire training was held on the 31st with Captain Joe Bulcock conducting pump 
training at Deering Lake. 
 
Engine Two traveled to Greenville for their annual Fourth of July Pots & Pans 
parade and came home with a trophy for Furthest Traveled. 
 
We assisted the Hillsboro Fire Department with some of their Balloon Fest 
activities by providing stand-by coverage with our Ambulance on the 21st and 
with Fire Watch Duty on the Deering side of the Contoocook River during the Fire 
Works display that same evening.  On the 22nd we participated in the parade in 
Hillsboro. 
 
The Fire and Rescue Call Summary, Ambulance Call Summary, and Apparatus 
Report for the month of July are attached.  
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
Chief Andy Anderson 
Deering Fire and Rescue 
 
Cc: File 
 Assistant Chief J. Tramontozzi 
 


